
17th June 2022 @Southville_Prim

Happy Friday!

It has been a GLORIOUS week at Southville with sunshine, 
drumming, road trips (by the year 2 to Myrtle!), really explosive 
science, clean air assemblies, stunning artwork, amazing maths, 
imaginative play and much more. Please join us on twitter ( 
@southville_prim ) for a regular window into our school. Even if we 
are the only account you follow, we’ll make it worth your while, I 
promise!

Here are some of this week’s Twitter highlights…



Francophone Days… This week, the children have been learning about countries 
where French is spoken and a highlight of this was a visit from Oumar, a French 
speaker from Senegal, West Africa. The picture above shows Oumar leading 
leading a Djembe drumming assembly for our Key Stage 1 children and he also led 
some fantastic Djembe drumming workshops for Key Stage 2. By leading the 
sessions in French it gave the children lots of opportunity to practice listening to 
and speaking French as well as learning about Djembe drumming and raising the 
roof! Thank you to Madame Turvey for organising the Francophone days. 

School Values… I am very much looking forward to Monday, when I will be sharing 
our new school values with the children. I will be in touch with you soon 
afterwards to share the values and to outline a little more about how they will help 
and guide us in the future. 

Have a lovely weekend, Andy Bowman 

Climate Action: Clean Air Day!

This week we promoted and celebrated Clean Air Day. Parent expert Mrs Girnary 
spoke to KS1 and KS2 about air pollution and then later in the week Prof Harrison, 
from the University of Bristol, delivered a ‘gases in the air’ presentation to KS2. Both 
were highly informative and very engaging. Thank you to the Southville Climate 
Action group for helping to source these brilliant speakers.

It would be great if you could chat to 
your child about what they have 
learned this week! For more info about 
Clean Air Day, follow the link:
https://www.actionforcleanair.org.uk/campaigns/clea

n-air-day



Ignite Sports Festival on Sunday 10th July 10-2.30

St Pauls Community Sports Academy Newfoundland Rd, St Paul's, Bristol BS2 9NH

The Multi-Sport Festival is bringing together lots of different organisations and providers to showcase 
what disability inclusive sport and physical activity is available. They are all part of the Ignite Bristol 
Network which aims to give greater choice, quality and accessibility of opportunities for disabled 
Bristolians to be active.

22 local clubs will be delivering different sports/activities through the day. These will be done in 3 
ways:

• Structured Bookable Sessions: You can select which sessions you’d like to take part in when 
registering. These are group sessions (10-20 people) and unless specified are open to all ages. There 
are limited spaces available so make sure you book quickly and please let us know if you are no 
longer able to attend.

• Drop In Sessions: You can take part at any time and don't need to book. These will be either done 
individually or in smaller groups. Drop In Sessions are open to all family members to take part in.

• Stalls: Have a chat with coaches and volunteers from the clubs to find out more.

This is a link to the registration form, and there’s a link to the info pack 
too: https://form.jotform.com/221572198348362

Who can I speak to if I have any questions? Please contact Lizzie if you have any questions about the 
event at lizzie.edgecombe@accesssport.co.uk.

Our amazing Catherine Moody, Paula Mathias, Emily Poole and Amy Charnock are walking or running the 
Cotswold Way Challege of 52Km, to raise money for our school, so we can have an enrichment fund. This 
fund will be able to support families to pay for trips, camp, afterschool clubs, sports equipment and much 
more.

Please, please, please help them 
reach their target of £2000. 
This will make a huge difference 
to these children.

Please follow the link below to
donate and leave a message of 

support for our very own 
Southville Stars.

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/southville-enrichment-
fund?utm_id=106&fbclid=IwAR0YMdmYa1RQTf__hOtTHtuJDQlUz2siMRWB46a0i7_-7Wxz4u2Hf2vRJMk



Safeguarding and Mental Health cont….

Do you live in Bristol, North Somerset or South Gloucestershire and is your child on the waitlist for a 
diagnosis for Autism?

Bristol, North Somerset and South Glos (BNSSG) Parent Carer Forums have joined together to 
provide and host a range of online information sessions and face-to-face workshops delivered by a 
SEND professional and an experienced SEND parent carer.

These sessions will provide tips on recognising needs together with practical ways to help your child. 
Even if your child does not receive a diagnosis of autism following assessment, the strategies you 
learn in this course are likely to still prove helpful.

Please click below to book:
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/bristol-n-somerset-and-s-glos-parent-carer-forums-41027867683

To keep up to date with all the courses from Bristol, North Somerset and South Glos Parent Carer 
Forums, please click "follow" on the Eventbrite page.



Safeguarding and Mental Health cont….

Coffee Morning
We would like to invite you to our summer term coffee 
mornings, every Friday 9:15 – 10:15am

You may or may not have concerns regarding your 
child’s transition into their next year group. You may 
have a question you need answering, or you might just 
like to meet other parents/carers. I (Paula Mathias) 
and Catherine Moody will be here every week to help.

OPAL play 

 The children continue to make some epic dens on both sites. They are really beginning to use their 
imagination making them bigger and better.
Dens and moving balls from one place to another have been the games of choice this week. 
Amazing play and resilience this week with a lot of tinkering to get structures right

OPAL donations
We always need top ups of things. We love natural resources but if you have any old floaty scarves 
that you no long need then I’m sure our Myrtle site would love them.

Mr Potter



Please see below flyers showing this terms Kids Club offerings



Creativity Club is booking 
again for term 6. For years 

1-4, we’re based at 
Merrywood so Myrtle 

children will need to be 
walked over by parents 
please. This is an hour 

after school on a Friday to 
explore and invent with art 

materials - there’s no 
wrong way to be creative!

Booking a five week block, Fri June 17th - Fri July 15th inclusive.
HERE is the booking link.

Any questions do get in touch with Emma - art@chandosatelier.co.uk

https://form.jotform.com/220814024805346



Find below information relating to the Shine Summer Holiday Clubs 
include locations, activities, and a QR code which when scanned will 
take you through to Shine’s website

The Shine Summer Holiday Clubs





Nursery…
It’s been another busy week of fun at Nursery! We have been enjoying getting 
outdoors in the beautiful sunshine and playing together; from digging for dinosaur 
bones, making water slides from the guttering, making dens and shady homes, to 
football and shadow chasing, we’ve been having lots of fun!

Now the hot weather is upon us, please can we ask that children have:

• A water bottle
• Sun hat
• Pre applied sun lotion
• And don’t forget that spare change of clothes! There are lots of muddy and wet 
children from all the water play!

This week in group times we have been: practising and perfecting our name writing, 
sounding and blending cvc words e.g c-a-t = cat, f-o-x=fox, and using our Numicon to 
investigate number: counting holes, making number lines, adding pieces together 
etc.

What busy little bees!

Reception
Dear Families, 

This term our topic is Story Time. Within this topic we will be exploring well-loved, 
classic tales using the Talk for Writing approach to develop the children as readers, 
writers, speakers and listeners. We will immerse ourselves in each story, learning it 
off-by-heart by hearing it, saying it, playing it, dramatising it and drawing it. Learning 
a story in this way helps the children to have an awareness of how stories are 
structured and build their confidence to write their own. This week our focus story is 
‘We’re Going on a Bear Hunt’ by Michael Rosen. 

Are you looking for a nursery /pre-school place,
we have 2 places available for September 2022 start. 

If you are looking for 15 hours a week 
Wednesday – Friday, please email 

merrywood.southvillep@bristol-schools.uk

Pre-school places available



Reception cont..

Each week our children will be accessing resources from our continuous provision. Here are our 
specific focuses for the next week: 

Dance
This week we are delighted to welcome Natalie Ridgeon, who will be doing a dance lesson 
with each of the classes. Please send the children in to school wearing their PE kits on the 
following days: 

Jellyfish - Tuesday 
Starfish - Thursday
Octopus - Friday 

Sharing books 
Please could you have a look at home for any sharing books that belong to the school and 
return them. We are finding ourselves with not enough to go around each week - a lot of 
these are also new and need to be put back into the library once we are finished with them. 
Thank you. 

Starfish Class
We will be changing the reading books on Tuesdays for the rest of the term.

Class photographs 
We will be having our class photographs on Wednesday 22nd June. Please can Jellyfish class 
wear school uniform rather than PE kit on this day only. 



Year 1
This week
Another brilliant week Year 1 well done! We have been working really hard making 
beautiful African silhouettes this week!

Parent visitors
Our topic this term is ' Awesome Africa'. If any parents/carers would like to come in 
and talk to the children about a country they know well in Africa or about an 
experience on safari that would be amazing. Please contact your child's class 
teacher.

Homework project
For week beginning 27th June the children will need to have researched an African 
country. It would be brilliant if they could find out about the climate, what the 
country looks like and any other interesting facts such as wildlife. The children we I'll 
share their reasefh with their class during this week in a speaking and listening 
lesson. Many thanks for your support.

Reminder also to bring in a baby photo for week beginning 20th June (next week)

Forest School
Bear class had lots of fun in the forest this week! They made 'journey sticks', leaf 
prints and also engaged enthusiastically in den building, role play and making homes 
for animals. Their next session will be on Wednesday 22nd June. Please can the 
children bring a change of shoes so that they can remove their shoes after the 
session. This helps us to prevent the coach and the classroom from becoming dirty. 
Many thanks, Miss Hayes.

General reminders
Now that the weather is warmer, please ensure your child has:-
- a sun hat
- a named water bottle
- sun cream applied before school.

Thank you

Please don’t’ park on the zigzags to drop off your child as it may 
result in an incident, please find an alternative place to park. 



Year two have had a lovely week. We have continued writing our 'Jack and the 
Beanstalk' narrative, practised column subtraction, taken part in French Day and 
started practising our performance!

The Bee Musical Dates
Parents and carers are invited to watch the performance on either:

- Wed 13th July - 5pm - Evening performance (Children to return to 
school by 4.40pm)
- Thurs 14th July - 2pm - Afternoon performance

Tickets are limited to two per child/family. Details of how to book will be shared via 
email shortly. There will be a limit of 100 seats per performance.

Bee Musical Costumes
Parts have now been decided and lines given to children to practise at home. 
Please see the list of costumes below, if you have trouble sourcing them, please let 
your teacher know. 
Please can costumes be brought in on Monday the 11th of July ready for a dress 
rehearsal.

- All Bees (Including Queen, Grumble, Tumble, Jumble, drones, workers, farmer bees 
etc) - Plain black trousers or leggings with a yellow and black striped top. This could 
be a plain black top with added yellow tape, painted or material stripes. We have 
decided for the children not to wear wings. We will add accessories.

- Mouse - Mouse costume/ brown clothes, including ears and tail.

- Flowers - Plain clothes in your flower colour.

- Townspeople - Everyday, casual clothes

- Newsreaders - Spectacles and a suit/ shirt and tie/ smart trousers or skirt/ smart 
dress.

- Narrators - Party clothes/ smart clothes of their choice.

- Mr & Mrs Waxworth and Dennis - Plain white clothing (we will add 
beekeeper hats).

Transition
This week each class has enjoyed spending an afternoon at Myrtle with our current 
year 5s. They had a chance to look around the school site, play in the play area and 
share books with the older students.

Year 2



Year 3
Bean and cress seed donation: In science we will be doing an investigation into growing conditions 
for beans preferably and possibly cress too. If anyone has some bean/cress seeds you are happy to 
donate, please give them to the class teacher on Monday next week - many thanks. 👍

Hats and water bottles: In PE, Year 3 are currently practising for sports day (Thursday June 30th ).It 
would be really helpful if your child could have a named hat and water bottle in school please. Many 
of them have been very hot when practising this week!🔆

Hedgehog class parents:
1.We are looking for 2 parent volunteers each of the weeks below to accompany the class on their 
trips to Forest School. You don't have to be able to do all 3, just 1 of the trips would be fine. We will 
be leaving school at 11.30am sharp and arriving back approx 2.45pm. To date, we have not had any 
one mention that they are able to come. Please let Miss Thomas/Mrs Hayes know if you are able to 
or email the school office marked FAO: Mrs Hayes/Miss Thomas-Forest School.

2.If you haven't done so already, please give your consent on pupil asset for your child to go. There is 
a voluntary contribution of £6.40. If consent is not given, your child will not be able to attend the 
sessions.

Year 4…

for our Art Trail this year we are creating Natural Bugs out of things you can find 
outside. We are thinking: Pine cones, sticks, petals, leaves and grass. Start collecting 
and bringing into class over these next few weeks to use.



Year 4 cont…



Year 5…

Year 6…
Dear Parents and Carers,

Just a reminder that every Monday (from Monday 20th June) year 6 will be swimming. 
Please make sure that your child brings their swimming kit with them. As previously 
mentioned, the pool's risk assessment states no long swimming trunks and long hair 
must be tied back.

Best wishes
The year 6 team

Year 5 have had two busy weeks learning about climate change, as well as working 
hard on a range of assessments. They have completed their swimming lessons and 
from next week will be having 2 PE sessions in school. They should come to school in 
PE kit on Mondays and Tuesdays, including hats and sun cream.

Merrywood - Wednesday 22nd June
Myrtle - Thursday 23rd June

Please can you ensure they come in full school uniform?

Those that have Forest School on Wednesday, 
please put in a school T-Shirt or Jumper they can wear for the photo. 

Those children who have PE on a Thursday, please come into school in uniform 
and bring your kit in a bag.



Office
We have collected various treasures across our Merrywood and Myrtle sites that we are trying to 
repatriate with their owners. If you recognise any of the items below as belonging to you or your 
child, please swing by the office and collect.

Merrywood treasures



Office cont…

Myrtle treasures

Sports Day
Sports day will take place at Compass Point Recreational Ground, please 
come and support on

Thursday 29th June
AM - Reception –will be walked down from Merrywood after Registration and 
will arrive around 10am
PM – Years 1 & 2 – will be walked down from Merrywood after Registration 
and will arrive around 1:30pm

Friday 30th June
AM – Years 3 & 4 – will be walked over from 
Myrtle after Registration and will arrive around 
9:30am
PM – Years 5 & 6 – will be walked over from 
Myrtle after Registration and will arrive around 1:30pm



Sports Days Volunteering: 

There are still volunteering places for Sports Days- especially Y5 
and Y6. 

The PTA will be providing ice pops, fruit, and drinks during the 
upcoming Sports Days as a treat for all the children. We will need 
volunteers to sign up to help: 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/southvilleprimarypta/

Please sign up via PTA Events, under ‘My Account’, then 
‘Volunteer’. 

Thank you in advance for your help. 

Lost Property: 

The lost property boxes will next be emptied today. We will return 
all labelled items to the office for redistribution. Unlabelled items 
will be kept for non uniform sales. 

PTA Meeting:

The next PTA meeting will be held at Myrtle Site next Tuesday 
21st June 7.30pm

Zoom link: 

https://us05web.zoom.us/j/86031167364?pwd=cmUvMTh0dDFB
NkJ5ejloK2xsTWlZdz09

Meeting ID: 860 3116 7364

Passcode: PTAz00m



TEA TOWELS 2022

This year all the classes, in conjunction with the PTA have 
produced tea towels which feature a self-portrait drawn by 
your *child(ren).

The tea towels measure 79cm x 51cm and are 100% premium 
cotton.

They will be printed in Pink on a white tea towel.

The tea towels will cost £4 each or 3 (of the same) for 
£10 and make great gifts for family members as well as a 
lovely keepsake for you at the same time as being useful!

ORDERS NEED TO BE PLACED BY MIDNIGHT ON SUNDAY 26TH 
JUNE 2022 - to be delivered to your child's class before the 
end of term.

To order: www.pta-events.co.uk/southvilleprimarypta -
Discount is applied at checkout

**Every effort was made, but if your child was absent when 
the artwork was done, they will not be on the tea towel**



2 week Summer School Programme at Bristol Old Vic 

Join us this August for an imaginative and fun two-week summer school for three different age 
groups. This course will hone your theatre making and performance skills.

All groups will work on the same stimulus, to create an end of project performance where groups 
are parts of the same jigsaw. You will work with a theatre maker as well as movement, sound and 
design specialists, in this exciting and innovative summer project. The summer school will culminate 
in a sharing on Friday 5th August at Bristol Old Vic.

Young Company Summer School 2022

Dates: Monday 25th July to Friday 5th August (excluding Saturday 30th and Sunday 31st July)

Price: £200 per participant
Times: 10am–3pm every day
Venue: Bristol Old Vic

For more information : https://bristololdvic.org.uk/interact/young-company/young-company-
summer-school-2022



Free Summer Holiday Course at Gordano School

Gordano School are running free and paid sessions over the Summer Holidays as 
part of Holiday activity and Food Scheme.

The sessions are free for children on free school meals, in care or seen as 
vulnerable and also there are paid places for other children.

Please note they only have 24 places available on this course, it is first come first 
serve basis.





Ashton Park Parental Hub invites you to their Beerfest on 9th July – this is a fundraising event to raise funds for 
a new school minibus. All are welcome. There is a family friendly daytime session, with activities for children –
like forest school, arts/crafts and a silent disco – so you can relax with friends, while your children are 
entertained. There is an adults-only evening session, too, with music and delicious food – get your babysitters 
booked! Tickets are amazing value at £10, and can be bought on our website: https://ashtonbeerfest.org/.













https://www.bnhc.org.uk/festival-of-nature/ 



https://www.art-k.co.uk/class-southville/





Dear friends at Southville Primary School,

I’m Maisie from Bristol Animal Rescue Centre. Hopefully by now you’ll have received a 
school’s pack from us in the post recently, introducing you to our exciting new 
interactive trail, Parker’s Adventure, which takes place this summer in Bristol.

Parker’s Adventure runs from 27th June – 31st August 2022 and it’s completely FREE 
to participate, and is the perfect day out for your class. Not only is Parker's Adventure 
a great learning opportunity for kids of all ages, it's also a great way to get the children 
out in the sunshine for a fun day out at the end of term. Most of the stops are 
concentrated around Bristol Harbourside, with all the amenities close by.

We'd love for as many schools as possible to get involved, so please share it with all 
your children and parents, and bring your classes too if you can. You can SIGN UP and 
find more information about the trail at ParkersAdventure.org

If you have any questions about the trail, feel free to get in touch, my direct contact 
details are below and I’d be delighted to hear from you.

Looking forward to welcoming you on Parker's Adventure this summer!

Thanks, Maisie

With all best wishes,

Maisie Barrett (she/her)

Fundraising Officer

Bristol Animal Rescue Centre

48 Albert Road, St Philips, Bristol, BS2 0XA

Direct line: 01179 803 903

Visit our Website and join us on Facebook, Instagram and Twitter today.

Helping, healing, homing since 1887 (Registered Charity No. 205858)






